## Students raise \$700 for Terry Fox Fund

Several students at Huronia Centennial School in the village took their lessons seriously recently, and a result, a charity near and dear to the heart of many Canadians is that much richer for it.

In September, two Grade Eight classes at H.C.E.S. studied "Triumph over Tragedy" in their Human Relations class. Because of these studies, the students decided that Terry Fox

was a supreme example of this kind of courage and that they would like to raise money for the Terry Fox Marathon of Hope.

The students participated in the Macdonalds run and ran throughout the week. At that time they handed in \$451.26 in pledges to the MacDonalds outlets.

The group kept on running though, and held a bake sale as well. The running earned them a further \$148.87 and the sale of baked goods netted them the amount of \$99.

Top money makers in the run for Terry Fox were Sheila Storey, with

a total of \$118 in pledges collected; Morag Davidson with a total of \$94.50; Kim House who brought in \$69.80; Chris Robertson with the sum of \$55.26 and Lisa

Lawson with a grand

When all the totals were in the "Great" 8's had raised \$699.13 to be forwarded on to help in

Cancer Research.

Congratulations to all who took part.

## Girl Guides converge on Penetang

by Ken Regan

Saturday, Nov. 1, saw the first ever Severn Shores Division Annual for Girl Guides, to be held in Penetanguishene. The gathering, which included over 100 guiders and guests from the Severn Shores district, (Penetanguishene to Orillia), had as its theme. "Thank you for being a friend", and there were several distinguished friends on hand to speak to the local group.

Mrs. E. Ross, the Area Commissioner, from Barrie spoke about Penetanguishene's 1st Division completing its first year of operations.

Mrs. Bea McLellan, a guest speaker from Toronto who is associated with the Boy Scouts presented a slide presentation and spoke about physically disabled children, and according to Shirley Zoschke, District Commissioner for the Awenda District, it was a "very moving presentation", and "the highlight of the day".

Mrs. Barbra Wilson of Kitchener, spoke about the public relations aspect of the Guiding organization and was very enthusiastic about the publicity received by the local Guides.

In addition to the many guest speakers at the day long gathering, there were several workshops to train senior guiders in areas of crafts and international song, in order for them to pass on their knowledge to junior guides at later dates.

Guest Scouter, Bob Taylor, of Midland provided a training session on silk screening, assisted by Bickie Hennils of Midland and Pattie Beausoleil of Penetanguishene..

Program

A program on international songs and games was presented by Area International Advisor, Barbra Graham, assisted by Pauline Hindle of Division International.

In addition, there were crafts, of the Christmas variety on display courtesy of Kay St.Amant, Florence Lacroix and Irene Swicker.

Awenda District Commissioner Zoschke stated this week that the Division Annual "went very well", and mentioned that "everyone present said it was a superb day".

Mrs. Zoschke also extended the thanks of all guiders to the Royal Canadian Legion for allowing the use of their Branch 68 headquarters for the Guiders. "We really appreciate it", said Zoschke.

For Separate School
Representative
Simcoe County Board of Education
Elect

MARCEL BRUNEAU

- Informed
  Experienced
  Active leadership
- Experienced Trustee elected to two terms on North Shore Board of Education (Elliot Lake - Blind River).
- Want to ensure that tax dollars are wisely spent IN EDUCATION.
- Want to ensure that educational system responds to our CHILDREN'S NEEDS

Separate School Supporters, mark your ballots on Mon., Nov. 10

BRUNEAU Marcel



## VOTE ART ARGUE for Mayor

His ONLY interests are YOUR interests
NO conflict of interest

Art Argue is qualified and experienced.

He has served in the following capacities:

- Municipal Clerk-Treasurer.
- Reeve of the Town of Midland and Chairman of Finance.
- Member of Simcoe County Finance Committee.
- Supervisor of the Municipal Financial Assistance Program (E.M.B Attorney General's Department).
- Realty Assessment Services, Ontario.



I pledge myself to ensure all Midland residents the right to be heard fairly, in all matters of public concern. Such as the proposed purchase of additional parking facilities. OMB Chairman decreed. "Public has been kept in dark about it." "The people of Midland should get a chance to oppose it." - I propose a task force of Midland to hold an "operations audit" to look into all aspects of management of Midland affairs. Including legal fees - parking problems - etc - and report to council for consideration - for equal opportunity vote Argue for the Public Interest. Argue for the Public Right to know.

## VOTE ARTARGUE FOR MAYOR

For information call 526-4718